
CPPW makes the following proposal on data privacy, retention and breaches on June 7, 2024. 

 

Article X - Data Retention, Data Breaches  

1. The City of Portland maintains personal and private information of its employees (“the 

data”), including those represented by CPPW, for legitimate business reasons.  

2. If the City becomes aware of a breach of that data, whether by accident or by the acts of a 

third party, the City shall immediately notify CPPW and all affected members of the 

breach. 

3. The City agrees to bargain over the effects of such breach in order to minimize the impact 

of such breach on the CPPW represented employees.  

 

 


